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June 12, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed is a proposed ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an easement agreement with the City of Shoreline (City) to allow City use of an adjacent portion of the Shoreline District Court land as a portion of the contiguous Cromwell Park.  King County’s District Court is custodian of the property known as the Shoreline District Court, located at 18050 Meridian Ave. N., Shoreline, WA 98133.  The City of Shoreline has requested use of the rear .85 acre of the 2.81 acre site, of which most of the .85 acre is currently being used by the public.  

In May 2006, the citizens of the City of Shoreline passed an $18.5 million dollar Park Bond for open space acquisition and park upgrades.  The following year, the City of Shoreline approached King County to acquire the rear .85 acre of the Shoreline District Court and the concept of an easement was structured in lieu of a sale.  The City of Shoreline would be responsible for moving the Shoreline District Court’s existing stormwater detention facility and combining the water runoff in a larger wetland pond planned in the adjacent Cromwell Park Master Plan.  The City of Shoreline would also be responsible for handling any increase in stormwater due to potential future expansion of the Shoreline District Court.  

If approved, the easement will afford maximum use of the property and meet the public’s desire for an upgraded park. Cromwell Park borders the east and south property lines of the .85 acre and is primarily an open degraded field.  The majority of the Shoreline District Court .85 acre is not fenced and the public currently uses this property daily for family recreation and the City of Shoreline coordinates with the Shoreline District Court to use the parking lot and restroom facilities for weekend concerts and off hour activities.  The Cromwell Park upgrade will include additional parking and restroom facilities.  An easement, in lieu of purchase will allow more money for park upgrades, moving the stormwater detention facilities and the active maintaining of that portion of the Shoreline District Court grounds.

Pursuant to K.C.C. 4.56.115, the King County Council must approve easements granted by the county.  The proposed ordinance for a surface use easement agreement between King County and the City of Shoreline is enclosed.

Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0631.
Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, OMB
James J. Buck, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
The Honorable Barbara Linde, Presiding Judge, King County District Court

Tricia Crozier, Chief Administrative Officer, King County District Court
